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2014 ENVIRONMENTAL INNOVATIONS: 
STATE BRIDGE-BUILDING, E-INITIATIVES YIELD RESULTS
January 2015
By Lia Parisien, Executive Project Manager, Meghan McNeley, Staff and Research Assistant, 

and Sarah Stillman, Law Clerk, Environmental Council of the States 

INTRODUCTION
Year after year, state environmental agencies are proving to be true laboratories of innovation.  Because member-developed initiatives are solving pressing challenges, both in protecting human health and the environment and in enhancing operations within agencies themselves, ECOS asks the states annually to share successful experiences with their counterparts. The association launched the State Program Innovations Awards seven years ago to recognize pioneering approaches of most interest to other members. 
In 2014, ECOS was pleased to receive 17 impressive nominations and to present awards at its Fall Meeting in Santa Fe to the following five deemed by the Executive Committee as worthy of special recognition. In Oregon, citizens and Department of Environmental Quality staff alike are benefiting from the new Environmental Complaint Electronic Management System, which helps ensure better tracking of environmental complaints while managing staff’s workload by implementing a single complaint response system throughout the state. Another new electronic system – the Hawaii Environmental Health Administration’s e-Permitting Portal – is providing less cumbersome permit processing and reducing an application backlog. Meanwhile, with its Integrating Environmental Customer Service initiative, the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources has reaffirmed its commitment to promoting customer service excellence and environmental stewardship. Also in North Carolina, the Assistance Project on Facility Pollution Reduction developed by the state’s Division of Air Quality in collaboration with the private sector is encouraging facilities to voluntarily implement energy efficiency measures that reduce both air emissions and operating costs. In the area of water protection, Tennessee’s Healthy Watershed Initiative has gathered more than 20 federal, state, and nonprofit partners with the aim of enhancing resources in state watersheds. 
These awardees and other nominees are profiled below. ECOS encourages its members to adopt, adapt, or collaborate on these initiatives. The association looks forward to continuing the tradition of forward-thinking innovation in 2015. 
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Oregon’s Environmental Complaint Electronic Management System

Description of Initiative: 
In December 2011, the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) launched a new citizen complaint response system. For decades DEQ had received and responded to complaints about environmental problems by hand. Dozens of receptionists and other staff triaged telephone calls and emails and coordinated efforts to respond, but each regional office had different procedures, and the work was done largely by telephone and on paper using separate databases with no effective way to track results. Moreover, the public regularly reported response problems, staff reported unmanageable workloads, and there was a clear lack of confidence in the system. 

During a 12-month period DEQ mapped and developed an electronic system to better manage complaints. The new system uses a helpdesk with a single toll free number (888-997-7888), online reporting (http://www.deq.state.or.us/complaints/rep.htm), a simplified mobile version for Smartphones, and a SharePoint database to track and route complaint response. An internet-based phone service allows easy management of the complaints line throughout the state. All contacts are handled each day by a rotating staff of six intake specialists to perform data entry and electronic assignment to an inspector, minimizing compassion fatigue and burnout. An internal intranet page provides newly developed Standard Operating Procedures, related links, and other guidance to DEQ staff. Every DEQ employee has immediate online access to the details and status of every complaint. The new system allows easy tabulation, analysis, and reporting of complaint data including real-time reports showing days to contact, days to close, and the number of open complaints. 

Results to Date:
While the DEQ does not have previous measures with which to compare, timeliness and consistency have dramatically improved since implementation of the system. DEQ now logs almost 4,000 complaints per year (15 per day), with 56% coming in electronically. A single administrative staff person can usually manage up to 25 complaints per day, and when the volume exceeds his or her capacity there is a reserve of additional staff readily available. DEQ reset program procedures after more consistent intake and routing revealed policy and process inconsistencies. Contacts outside DEQ authority are also handled more efficiently using similar procedures with much less “bounce-back.” In 2012, DEQ used the data while evaluating budget reductions to avoid inefficient cuts. When inclement weather forced office closures, the system was easily rerouted to operating offices. The Environmental Complaint Electronic Management System brought long-standing agency procedures up to modern expectations using methodical problem-solving and process improvement procedures. It significantly improved agency effectiveness and credibility and provided an important success story to help encourage other process improvements.      

Contact:

Mike Kortenhof

Manager, Environmental Complaints System

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality

kortenhof.mike@deq.state.or.us
(503) 229-5474

Tennessee’s Healthy Watershed Initiative
Description of Initiative: 
The Tennessee Healthy Watershed Initiative (THWI) is a collaboration of federal, state, and nonprofit organizations committed to maintaining and improving water resources in Tennessee watersheds. It was launched in August 2011 under a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) executed by the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Tennessee Valley Authority, Tennessee Chapter of The Nature Conservancy, and West Tennessee River Basin Authority.

Increasing demands on state water resources also mean increasing demands on agencies that regulate and protect water. The initiative seeks to improve the state’s collective approach to managing water resources in a time of level or declining agency resources. By pooling individual agency strengths and abilities, the unique initiative aims to set a new standard for protecting water resources. 
Results to Date:
The THWI is uniquely positioned to work toward healthy waters throughout the state of Tennessee by implementing a three-year strategic plan. It has provided a forum for communication, collaboration, and thoughtful planning among a broad partnership of agencies and interests. It has implemented protection and improvement efforts designed to ensure the continued health of Tennessee’s waters. The initiative has provided innovative leadership and has worked toward achieving the necessary funding to achieve our vision of meeting the challenges facing our watersheds. 
Two carefully selected “kickoff’ projects had considerable results. First, the projects led to the establishment of an education and demonstration center as well as a research site at the James E. Ward Agriculture Center in Wilson County, Tennessee. The center improves water quality by implementing innovative green infrastructure BMPs. The projects also resulted in the restoration of a channeled stream to a meandering stream with bottomland hardwood restoration, a live stake nursery, and wetland enhancement in Jackson, Tennessee. Since November 2012, THWI has awarded approximately $1,391,400 for 16 watershed improvement and protection projects spread across the state, achieving more than $1,327,430 in leveraging funds. 

Tennessee has recently been selected by the EPA Healthy Watershed Initiative to become the fourth state to have a statewide assessment completed by the U.S. EPA and its contractors. The THWI has gathered more than 20 partners from varying state, federal, and non-governmental organizations to be involved. This group has completed its first meeting and is well on its way to developing a successful tool that will help prioritize protection and improvement of Tennessee’s waters.  
Contact:
Trisha Johnson

Conservation Coordinator

The Nature Conservancy

trisha_johnson@TNC.ORG
(865) 392-1222
North Carolina’s Integrating Environmental Customer Service
Description of Initiative:
In 2013, the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources launched an effort to renew its focus on customer service, outreach, and environmental stewardship. The concept was to integrate comprehensive non-regulatory assistance for companies and individuals interested in sustainable practices. The effort did not involve development of additional governmental programs but combined existing programs within a single customer service-oriented division to achieve a higher level of synergism. The effort included renaming the department’s outreach division the Division of Environmental Assistance and Customer Service (DEACS) and the addition of a work unit focused on energy efficiency in public buildings. This unique division now provides assistance services that reinforce the department’s commitment to exemplary environmental stewardship and customer service excellence. Businesses, industries, institutions, and governmental agencies now have a singular place to turn for help in reducing their environmental footprint, including a toll-free hotline. Four programs included in this initiative are highlighted below: 

1. Permit and Regulatory Process Assistance: DEACS staff provides confidential personalized assistance to customers seeking timely, cost-effective, and efficient approaches to regulatory approvals. Staff works with clients throughout the permitting process by facilitating scoping meetings, tailored permitting assistance, onsite assessments, meetings with interested or concerned citizens, and project timeline planning.   

2. Waste Reduction Partners and the Utility Savings Initiatives: Waste Reduction Partners utilizes a team of 67 retired engineers and scientists to provide statewide technical assistance on waste reduction and efficient use of water and energy.  In 2013, the level and scope of services were greatly improved by combining this program with the Utility Savings Initiative and its public buildings energy-efficiency program from the former State Energy Office, which had a “lead by example” approach.  

3. State Recycling Program: This program works to facilitate the diversion of materials from solid waste disposal to the state’s recycling economy.  It combines technical assistance, grants, and training to assist clients ranging from local government recycling programs and recycling companies to commercial and industrial waste generators. DEACS technical assistance and grant programs have helped increase curbside recycling tonnage by 100,000 tons in the past five years, feeding valuable recovered commodities to North Carolina manufacturers.

4. Environmental Stewardship Initiative: This initiative is designed to help organizations reduce their environmental impacts beyond regulatory requirements, and to recognize those that achieve and maintain that commitment.  It focuses on training and technical assistance to help participants reap the financial benefits of waste minimization, reductions in emissions or discharges, improved solid and hazardous waste disposal, and utility efficiencies. Participants can elevate their status in the program with improved performance, and DEACS facilitates peer-to-peer exchanges to encourage the adoption of best practices.  
DEACS has made great strides to promote customer service excellence through innovative non-regulatory assistance at low or no cost to users. The division works to ensure its services are integrated to provide an efficient single point of contact for customers. When staff provides service or assistance in one program area, they are also prepared to address issues or make staff referrals for assistance in any of the other categories. These combined efforts are allowing the state to address issues that not only help the environment, but also make good economic sense. 
Results to Date:
	Permitting & Regulatory Assistance: Statewide assistance for the past year included nearly 18,000 e-mails, phone calls, and site visits by staff in seven regional offices, in addition to more than 5,800 environmental inquiries on the toll-free hotline
	State Recycling Program: The recycling economy directly employs more than 17,000 North Carolinians, an increase of 12 % since 2010, and has an estimated annual payroll of $442 million

	Waste Reduction Partners/Utility Savings Initiative: 2,500 clients assisted. Reported client savings (2003-2013): $732 million in avoided utility costs, 9.28 trillion BTU energy reduced, 237,000 tons solid waste diverted from landfills
	Environmental Stewardship Initiative: 139 member sites consisting of 20 Stewards, 14 Rising Stewards, and 105 Partners. Reported savings (2004-2012) of more than 42 million MMBtus of energy; more than 3.5 billion gallons of water use; more than 3 million tons of solid and hazardous waste; and cost savings of more than $55 million


Contact:
Ted L. Bush, Jr.

Director, Division of Environmental Assistance and Customer Service 
North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources
ted.bush@ncdenr.gov
(919) 707-8206
North Carolina Division of Air Quality’s Assistance Project on Facility Pollution Reduction

Description of Initiative:

The North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources’ Division of Air Quality (DAQ) received a grant from U.S. EPA in April 2011 that funded a multi-year project to assist North Carolina facilities with increasing the efficiency of their operations while saving money and reducing air pollution. The project goals include:  

1. Educating facilities about the interdependency between energy consumption, air emissions, and energy costs;

2. Encouraging facilities to voluntarily implement energy-efficiency measures that reduce air emissions,  have low pay back periods, and reduce operating costs; and  

3. Educating and assisting facilities with multi-pollutant air emission calculations, and specifically clarifying the requirements of the new U.S. EPA Greenhouse Gas Reporting Rule.

To accomplish its goals, the DAQ partnered with organizations which have highly qualified teams that conduct both on-site energy assessments and energy efficiency workshops. These organizations are North Carolina State University’s Mechanical Engineering Department and Waste Reduction Partners, a group of retired engineers who provide their expert services to help North Carolina businesses. This unique collaboration between a state agency, educational institute, and the private sector created an effective program that identifies win-win solutions for the environment and the economy.

Results to Date:

The most successful part of the grant has been the 75 energy assessments conducted primarily at manufacturing facilities in North Carolina. More than 40 of these facilities were subject to new U.S. EPA air quality rules for industrial and institutional boilers requiring an energy assessment. In an energy assessment, a trained engineer evaluates the energy consumption for the buildings and process equipment and offers recommendations on how to lower electricity and fuel use in the facility. For each recommendation, the capital cost, cost savings, and payback period are estimated along with decreases in air pollution emissions. The facility uses this detailed information to help determine in which projects it should invest. The final phase of an assessment consists of a follow-up phone call approximately one year following an assessment to discuss which recommendations were implemented by the facility. The DAQ prepared case study reports for other facilities using the results of these assessments in order to help them achieve additional energy and air pollution savings.

The DAQ also sponsored approximately ten workshops on how to reduce energy use, operating costs, and air emissions for common industrial equipment types. A notable series of three workshops was conducted at furniture manufacturers on wood-fired steam boilers. These boilers are difficult to operate properly and the workshops allowed boiler operators to see first-hand how different operating conditions impact the boiler efficiency and air emissions.  

Direct contact with facility personnel and the establishment of concrete goals for energy reduction are effective tools for achieving voluntary reductions in air pollution. The table below presents the potential energy and costs savings and corresponding air pollution reductions from the 75 assessments.  The reported implementation rate to date is 50%. This high implementation rate shows both the effectiveness of the outreach program as well as the growing importance of energy efficiency in the business community.  
	Type of Recommendation 
	Number of Rec.
	Total Cost Savings ($/yr)
	Average  Capital Cost ($) 
	Average  Payback (Months)
	Energy Reductions
	Air Pollution Reductions 

	
	
	
	
	
	Electricity (MWh)
	 Fuel Use (MMBtu)
	NOX (ton/yr)
	SO2 (ton/yr)
	CO2 (ton/yr)

	Boilers
	Stack Loss & Heat Rec.
	37
	$905,000 
	$7,000 
	21
	42
	440,000
	50
	24
	34,000

	
	Steam
	77
	$515,000 
	$7,000 
	16
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Boiler Tune-up
	34
	$440,000 
	$7,000 
	21
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Gauges
	10
	$35,000 
	$2,500 
	33
	
	
	
	
	

	Electricity
	Lighting
	120
	$1,400,000 
	$25,000 
	24
	38,000
	19,000
	17
	54
	22,000

	
	HVAC/Chiller
	11
	$660,000 
	$130,000 
	20
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Compressor
	48
	$270,000 
	$4,000 
	9
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Motors
	28
	$450,000 
	$17,000 
	26
	
	
	
	
	

	
	General – Electric
	25
	$280,000 
	$3,000 
	3
	
	
	
	
	

	Other
	Building Envelope 
	5
	$40,000 
	$7,000 
	9
	24,000
	-35,000 *
	18
	52
	8,000

	
	Heat Recovery
	6
	$60,000 
	$30,000 
	22
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Combined heat & power
	4
	$190,000 
	$112,000 
	49
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Fuel Switching
	13
	$1,100,000 
	$116,000 
	29
	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	418
	$6,345,000 
	$21,000 
	20
	62,000
	459,000
	90
	130
	64,000

	
	
	
	
	


Contacts:
Sushma Masemore, P.E.

Chief, Planning Section, Division of Air Quality

North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources

sushma.masemore@ncdenr.gov
(919) 707-8700

Hawaii’s E-Permitting Portal Implementation

Description of Initiative:
The Business Problem:
Expediting permit, license, and approval (hereafter referred collectively as "permit") application processing is an important strategy within the Environmental Health Administration (EHA) and among many government agencies in Hawaii. At a time when industry is being forced to streamline operations, a slow and cumbersome permitting process and a backlog of applications is not good government business. Many agencies are under increasing scrutiny from legislators, federal government regulators, and the business community to provide timely, efficient, and transparent permit processing service. Failure to do so can result in an agency being viewed as an “obstacle to commerce.” Like many agencies, EHA faced several challenges affecting various aspects of the permitting process, including:

· Applicants often had difficulty determining permit requirements and identifying the appropriate application forms;

· Applicants regularly submitted applications forms that were incomplete or did not meet basic information requirements;

· Applicants and permit issuers had significant difficultly in determining the current status of, or who was responsible for, a permit application at any given time;

· Applicants and permit issuers had very limited metrics to help measure and track the timeliness and productivity of their permit processing;

· Application fees collected required substantial staff time to reconcile checks and cash, including time and effort researching and recovering bounced checks.

Most EHA programs traditionally accepted hard copy permit, license, and approval applications.  Permit applications were inventoried in 2007, and it was concluded that more than 10,000 permits were processed per year. The programs also relied heavily on a manual and paper-centric process and did not house all data in a single common location. Further, EHA divisions are located at different locations thus making administration-wide data consolidation and process integration challenging. EHA recognized an opportunity to invent and incorporate new technologies to help streamline its overall permitting process.

The Solution:
The e-Permitting Portal solution provides the EHA with an elegant, flexible, online service. Besides facilitating an application submission process, payment processing and approval across the agency, the e-Permitting Portal is an advanced electronic system designed to provide flexibility and control for the agency to provide permitting information and manage all application and submission types. The e-Permitting Portal brings all permit application processing into the same system with a common interface for the user community. It provides an intuitive and easy-to-use mechanism for users to navigate the system, learn about EHA permitting rules, obtain program information, and prepare, submit, and manage online permit applications electronically. Permit information and applications share a consistent look and organizational structure and common content. The system streamlines the regulated community’s permit, license, and approval application submission process and increases the efficiency of staff managing related processes.

The Significance:
The e-Permitting Portal will ultimately streamline internal permit review, processing and issuance processes. Permit engineers can focus their attention and expertise on permit creation rather than managing the ever-growing paper permit application backlog. The system also facilitates open and timely communication between the applicant and environmental program (permitting entity), which results in efficiency gains and enhanced visibility into the permitting process.

This project enabled EHA programs to communicate, collaborate, and think beyond their own requirements, and to consider how the e-Permitting Portal would benefit the entire administration.  The project’s year-long collaboration among EHA permitting management and key staff allowed each program the opportunity to truly look at their existing business processes, to learn from each other, and to identify ways to streamline their own processes. This ultimately resulted in the refinement of application forms, a consolidation of the overall number of permit application forms, and a strong internal partnership that will no doubt lead to continued coordination and cooperative improvements within EHA going forward.

Building the e-Permitting Portal lets EHA evolve from the disparate, labor-intensive and inconsistent processes of the past. It provides EHA with the necessary tools to meet its permitting obligations and allows for proper allocation of resources and staff. The e-Permitting Portal also allows EHA to assist in the achievement of the Governor’s goal to assist renewable energy project developers by providing a more streamlined approach in obtaining permits.  

Results to Date:
In 2012, the e-Permitting Portal was made available on a trial basis to selected business and government entities. EHA asked each to participate in an informal partnership to offer suggestions and recommendations. Since September 2012, EHA has received more than 1,400 online application submissions and processed and completed 82% of the online applications. These online applications have generated over $850,000 in online application fees. EHA programs also measured an approximate 30% reduction in time required to process the electronically submitted permit application forms. EHA hopes to continue reduction of the average permit processing time by about 30%. For more information, visit the EHA’s e-Permitting Portal at https://eha-cloud.doh.hawaii.gov/epermit/.

Contact:
Andy Matsumoto

Environmental Information Manager

Hawaii State Department of Health Environmental Health Administration

andy.matsumoto@doh.hawaii.gov
(808) 586-4641
AGENCY IMPROVEMENT INNOVATIONS
Raising the Bar:  New Expectations for Customer Service at the Rhode Island DEM
Description of Initiative:

In 2011, Janet Coit was nominated to be Director of the Department of Environmental Management (DEM).  She immediately began to hear anecdotal stories of dysfunction, poor service, and a demoralized workforce. The agency was seen as a barrier to economic growth and not for protecting Rhode Island’s beautiful natural assets. In response, Director Coit tasked the leadership team with developing a strategic initiative to improve customer service.

The agenda for improving customer service had three major action items: a department-wide effort to update the customer service skills of employees through a new training program, a management dialogue to ensure full alignment throughout the department on strategic priorities and implementation, and a full systematic implementation of lean government to provide clear, predictable, and reliable processes.

DEM partnered with Amica Insurance Company to develop the training program, beginning with a two-day senior staff session in January 2012.  It was followed by several “train the trainer” sessions to enable DEM employees to implement the program in-house for the entire workforce. These trainers educated 392 employees over the next 13 months.

A professional facilitator and management consultant organized two management dialogues on communications styles, leadership skills, and team building. Two sessions were held with senior management with emphasis on full organizational alignment on the customer service priority.

The Lean Government Initiative focused on reviewing the permitting processes that are closely linked to economic development activities in the state. The initiative comprehensively maps regulatory processes to define and understand what is really happening. The goal was to identify “waste” in those processes and to formulate plans to eliminate it, making sure the process results in compliance in a timely, predictable manner. DEM has conducted lean reviews of five major processes: site remediation, wetlands preliminary determination, air preconstruction minor source permit, marine fisheries management, and the underground storage tank fund. 

Feedback from both the customer service training and the lean government process reviews led to a comprehensive reorganization and reconstruction of the department’s front desk. In May 2014, the Permit Application Center (PAC) opened. The PAC is a portal for customers doing business with DEM. It provides immediate confirmation of receipt for customers, conducts an administrative review of every application before it is forwarded to the appropriate program for technical review, and will provide quick feedback to customers if an application is incomplete. 

Results to Date:

The effort has been effective. Customers now feel that the agency is fully committed to continuous improvement and that DEM employees recognize and respect the customers’ perspectives on issues. Internally, employees are empowered to make changes through the lean process and feel valued as a result of the investment in developing better customer service skills. Staff service days have helped break down silos and promoted understanding of roles and responsibilities across the department. Permit processing times have decreased in many programs and, perhaps more importantly, systems have been implemented to screen applications for administrative issues. The systems immediately notify customers if there are problems that can be addressed before the start of technical reviews, and key performance indicators have been developed for each program subject to lean review.

DEM is recognized as an innovator in customer service in Rhode Island state government. The state, with strong DEM support, has now created a broader master contract for lean process review, and other agencies are taking advantage of this tool and the experience of agency personnel to transfer these successes.  

Contact:

Terrence Gray, P.E.
Associate Director for Environmental Protection

Rhode Island Department of Environmental Management

Terry.gray@dem.ri.gov
(401) 222-4700 extension 7100

Tennessee’s Dual Career Track  

Description of Initiative: 

In Governor Bill Haslam’s 2011 inaugural address, he stated that the measure of effective government would be whether the state’s citizens are served well and at the lowest possible cost. The Governor initiated a “Top to Bottom” review in order to set priorities and establish measurable goals throughout state government. An extensive survey of employees and external customers and stakeholders was conducted by the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC) as part of this review. 

During the review of the survey results, TDEC recognized the need for a career track program for technically oriented individuals that did not require direct supervisory responsibilities. TDEC's Bureau of Environment has developed, and is in the process of implementing, the Dual Career Track as a pilot for the rest of TDEC and all of Tennessee state government. The goal of the dual career track is to recognize the critical skills of our technical and other non-supervisory staff – as well as managers – to target training and allow for career advancement and, over time, higher levels of compensation in both supervisory and non-supervisory roles.

This Dual Career Track initiative is establishing a structured workforce where an individual’s knowledge, skills, abilities, and competencies have been identified and aligned with the work processes and needs of TDEC. A team of TDEC managers and non-managers was assembled to create a “pilot” Dual Career Track program designed to enhance productivity, maximize exceptional customer service, and foster a workforce environment characterized by high job satisfaction, high morale, and low employee turnover. 

Results to Date:
The implementation of the Dual Career Track initiative is nearing completion. It is already resulting in a flattening of the management structure of the TDEC Bureau of Environment. Positions have been reclassified into Environmental Managers, Team Leaders, Environmental Consultants, Environmental Scientists, and Environmental Protection Scientists. Pre-implementation, the ratio of managers to technical staff was approximately one manager to less than one technical staff person (1:0.6).  Post-implementation, the ratio will be approximately one manager for every five technical staff people (1:4.7). The TDEC Dual Career Track is a pilot for the other state agencies with technically-oriented staff. 

Contact:

Chuck Head

Senior Advisor

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation 

Chuck.Head@tn.gov
(615) 532-0998
INFORMATION MANAGEMENT INNOVATIONS
Missouri’s GeoSTRAT Tool – Online Interactive Geology and Hydrologic Mapping

Description of initiative:
The Missouri Geologic Survey, part of the Missouri Department of Natural Resources, has implemented GeoSTRAT – the Geosciences Technical Resource Assessment Tool. GeoSTRAT is a web application that enables users to easily visualize and explore geospatial data using an interactive 3D map.  Available data include geologic maps; locations of springs, sinkholes, and mines; and groundwater information.  Data can also be downloaded in formats compatible with a variety of free and commercial mapping software.

Throughout the Missouri Geologic Survey’s 160-year history, a significant amount of geologic and hydrologic data has been collected and a large number of geologic and related maps have been produced. All of this information has been available to the public upon request.  Fulfilling those requests often took considerable staff time and formerly included manual compilation of separate pieces of information.

GeoSTRAT enables the Survey to provide information in a 21st century format to make it accessible to citizens, city planners, industry representatives, academia, and others.  GeoSTRAT can be used for data assessments in a variety of disciplines including hazards assessment, environmental consulting and engineering, local and regional planning, insurance assessment, and more.
Results to Date:

In the four months since implementation, there have been more than 4,000 site visits to the map, and data layers have been downloaded more than 6,100 times.  This has increased productivity for interested citizens, governments, and businesses and has also saved considerable staff time.  

Contact:

Kimberly Hoke

IT Policy Director

Missouri Department of Natural Resources

Kimberly.hoke@dnr.mo.gov
(573) 751-6621

Indiana Electronic State Fund Application

Description of Initiative:
Between 2013 and 2014, the State Fund Program made enhancements to the fund claim application for reimbursement of corrective action costs associated with releases from Underground Storage Tanks (USTs). The purpose of these enhancements was to simplify the process, eliminate errors, and save time for all.

Over the past ten years, the State Fund Program received more than 30,000 claims totaling $500 million.  Due to errors and incorrect rates being used by applicants, only 69% of costs were approved.  The cost to applicants and claims staff was significant. Even those applicants that properly prepared claims were forced to wait longer to get paid due to increased review times.

In the past, the Fund often allowed applicants to correct these errors, resulting in a high number of suspended claims. Even though the opportunity to correct the errors was provided, applicants often failed to follow up. As this process was eliminated, the number of fully denied claims grew from 4% in 2010 to 10% in 2013.  For these reasons, the Indiana Department of Environmental Management determined that modification of the application was needed.

The electronic State Fund application added a number of enhancements:

1. Information is entered only once by the applicant and is automatically copied to other parts of the application.

2. Rates and totals are automatically calculated for each invoice based on the date the cost was incurred (because rates have changed over time), in turn reducing errors and increasing the percentage approved.

3. Dropdowns for selected items were added, further reducing errors and saving time.

4. The application shows an error message, when the amount requested on the application does not match the invoice summary, reducing errors.

5. The application shows an error message when required fields are not complete, reducing omissions.

6. The applicant submits the claim electronically allowing data to be exported electronically for review and processing, reducing data entry errors and saving time.

Results to Date:

The following are the projected improvements by the end of 2014:
1. Elimination of temporary staff positions used to screen applications for completeness when submitted.

2. Reduced time to prepare claims by 5-10%

3. Reduced errors and omissions during claim preparation by 30-50%

4. Reduced time to review claims and make payments by 20-30%

5. Increased percentage of costs approved by 15-25%

Contact:

Jason Goulet

Underground Tanks Technical E7

Indiana Department of Environmental Management

jgoulet@idem.IN.gov
(317) 234-5064 
PERMITTING INNOVATIONS
North Carolina’s ECLIPS – Electronic Certification Licensing Inspections and Permitting Service
Description of Initiative: 
ECLIPS is the North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources (DENR) Land Quality Section’s new e-Permitting Web Application. It is designed to give the State’s Erosion and Sedimentation Control Program and NPDES Construction Stormwater Program an online system that allows regulated customers (developers, contractors, and designers) to electronically submit plans and fees to the agency for review and approval. These customers can track their application status during the application and review process. It also provides capabilities for the Land Quality Section (LQS) staff to manage all projects through online plan review and approval, inspections, and enforcement, which can be performed in the office or the field through use of desktop computers, laptop computers, and tablets. 
On average, the agency reviews more than 2,000 new project applications per year and inspects nearly 12,000 active sites per year. It can now receive information via web portal and send information electronically via e-mail using this one system. ECLIPS also provides Delegated Local Government Erosion Control Programs with the ability to manage their program statistics and submit monthly reports which are used to provide information for state and federal reports.
Applications for these Plan Approvals and Permits were traditionally delivered in person or mailed to seven regional LQS offices, where they were processed manually in every case. Customers still have the option to use this procedure as it is hybridized to allow both methods, but as this new system is advertised more through workshops, LQS staff expect the new system’s popularity to grow and to eventually phase out the traditional method. The traditional method includes manually checking for application completeness, calculating and processing review fees, entering data into multiple databases, and manually typing each permit.  ECLIPS provides the option to completely automate this work. When fully implemented and used by customers, the manual administrative work by LQS staff will be reduced significantly, and customer and state shipping/mail costs could be almost completely eliminated. LQS expects full implementation to reduce plan review processing time by at least two days, which is the minimum time for mail delivery for receipt and notification of approval (note: this is just a minimum, and these two days represent a 10% time reduction for customers).  

ECLIPS saves customers considerable resources in the printing of hard copy plans, handling, shipping/mailing, and staff time. LQS staff will be able to perform faster plan reviews on their computer screens, reduce the need for paper, reduce file storage space requirements, work with one database system instead of several, reduce administrative time, and increase available time for providing technical assistance for customers and for performing inspections. 

Results to Date:
This program has been operating since June 2014, and LQS plans statistical analysis and reporting to the Department and Legislature over the subsequent year toward consideration of developing and expanding this system for implementation in other environmental programs.  

Contact:
Tracy Davis

Director of the Division of Energy, Mineral, and Land Resources

North Carolina Department of Environment and Natural Resources

Tracy.davis@ncdenr.gov
(919) 707-9200

WASTE INNOVATIONS
Wisconsin’s Assessment Monies Program

Description of Initiative: 
The Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR) has launched an initiative to assist local governments and property owners with economic redevelopment when closed or closing manufacturing plants are acting as impediments. The WDNR created the Wisconsin Assessment Monies (WAM) program as a gap-funding mechanism for use by local governments, developers, and property owners, where the lack of environmental due diligence and sampling at brownfields sites is an obstacle to reuse. The WAM program provides direct, no-fee contractor services at these closed sites, many of them created as a result of the 2008 recession. These services are funded by U.S. EPA brownfield assessment grants awarded to the WDNR through a national grant competition. 
WDNR utilizes one of its designated contractors, pre-selected through a competitive procurement process, to provide timely and cost-effective Phase I and II Environmental Site Assessments (ESAs). WDNR staff oversees the contracted work to make sure it meets state and federal standards. Staff further assists WAM awardees with developing a plan for moving forward in the most efficient way possible, and bringing together other local, state, and federal agency representatives to leverage funding for the remainder of the redevelopment project. 

This program is especially useful for small municipalities that do not have the funds to pay for environmental assessments themselves, or for the staff to apply for and administer a federal or state grant. With WDNR administering the contract work, the program is able to greatly increase the impact of federal funding. For the same dollar amount, EPA money helps around 20 communities instead of just one. Repeated cuts in federal grants and local government budgets have made programs like WAM even more important. WDNR has been a national leader in brownfields cleanup and redevelopment programming for many years. WNDR continually seeks ways to improve and add value by providing cost-effective services for local governments to spur economic and community development.

Results to Date: 
Since 2010, the EPA has awarded the WDNR $2.1 million for the WAM Program. With this funding, the WDNR has made 40 contractor service awards in 30 communities, as well as direct grants to three communities for large projects. In total, the program has completed 29 Phase I ESAs, 27 Phase II ESAs, and nine limited site investigations/remedial action plans over 550 acres. Of these awards, 78% have gone to communities under 30,000. The environmental, economic, and social impact of these dollars is many times the amount granted.
Contact: 
Darsi Foss

Director, Remediation and Redevelopment Program

Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources

Darsi.foss@wisconsin.gov
(608) 267-6713
Virginia’s Hazardous Waste Small Quantity Never Inspected Initiative – Use of GIS and Other Web Tools to Target Inspections

Description of Initiative: 
The Virginia Department of Environmental Quality (VADEQ) has undertaken an initiative to address the more than 3,000 never-inspected hazardous waste small quantity generators throughout the Commonwealth.  In doing so with limited resources, VADEQ first used web tools such as Geolocator through Google, business directories, the State Corporation Commission, and other sources of information to verify the accuracy of the location of the generator and whether the generator was still in business. The initiative’s capacity to do the work in office saved valuable travel time for inspectors who could avoid targeting generators with incorrect addresses or who were no longer in business.  VADEQ then geocoded or plotted the locations of this generator universe, enabling inspectors to better plan inspection routes and identify the closest inspector available to a generator.  

Moreover, VADEQ used additional available GIS data layers to prioritize this generator universe.  Such data included proximity to impaired streams, schools, housing, water intakes, and other spatial data. The incorporation of other factors allows inspectors to focus on generators which may present a greater impact on human health and the environment. For example, adding a buffer of a one mile radius within an impaired stream provides the opportunity to ensure that a hazardous waste generator is not contributing to the stream impairment. 

The inspectors were provided with focused locations and software so they could interact with the geodata. The software offers the ability to add other files, data, notes to a location, and directions at no cost to the agency. The created layers are also available to all of VADEQ though the agency’s Virginia Environmental Geographic Information System. These layers are updated quarterly to reflect progress and include new locations.   

Results to Date:
The use of web tools and geolocator tools resulted in the data cleanup of more than 600 hazardous waste generators. More than 300 of these were able to be deactivated because these tools with additional in-office contact confirmed that the generator was no longer in business. VADEQ updated address information to accurately reflect the generators’ location for the additional 300. Also, this effort resulted in the identification of new hazardous waste generators which had not signaled activity for inspection.   

Verification of the generator’s operating status and location has led to less drive time and less time spent on traveling to locations where there is no hazardous waste activity, allowing staff to prioritize workload.  Moreover, this initiative has allowed inspectors to focus on generators and potential noncompliance that has a greater potential impact human health and the environment.
Contact:
Jeffery Steers

Director, Land Protection and Revitalization Division 

Virginia Department of Environmental Quality

Jeffery.Steers@deq.virignia.gov 
(804) 698-4079 

WATER INNOVATIONS

Maine’s ‘Save Your Pipes: Don’t Flush Baby Wipes’
Description of Initiative:
A unique collaboration between an industry association, a water district, and a nonprofit has Maine answering a national and international problem – the flushing of baby wipes. 

 

Treatment operators routinely tell the Maine Department of Environmental Protection that with the sales of wipes and new products growing exponentially, consumers can be confused by which ones can be flushed or not, leading to clogs. These clogs cost time and money for homeowners with septic systems and for taxpayers who pay for public sewer systems. Operators must divert resources from system maintenance and upgrades and instead unclog pumps caused by the flushing of baby wipes. Even when pumps and equipment clog with materials not designed to be flushed and can no longer function, it does not mean sewage stops.   

 

Clogs contribute to sewer backups into homes, clogging of wastewater system equipment, difficulty maintaining septic systems, and sewer overflows that have negative impacts on the environment.  Overflows flood pump stations and surge into our waterways.  Sewer overflows can be a danger to public health and can also harm Maine’s critical fish and shellfish, tourism, and recreation industries.  Reducing clogs caused by the flushing of baby wipes can mean reducing harmful overflows and better protecting Maine’s water bodies.
 

In January, the Maine Water Environmental Association (MeWEA), the Portland Water District (PWD), and INDA, the association of non-woven fabrics, kicked off the "Save Your Pipes: Don't Flush Baby Wipes" educational campaign.  With the majority of the financial support coming from the industry, the three partners have created two unique “What the Flush” televisions ads to encourage consumers to throw away baby wipes rather than flush them.  Even a local grocery store, Hannaford,  joined the effort and displayed “Save Your Pipes” promotional signs in the baby wipes aisle. 
Results to Date:
Before the commercials aired, the group met each week at PWD and sorted through all of the material that came through the pipes. They identified the type of wipe – personal, baby, etc. and the manufacturer. The group continued to measure the amount of baby wipes flushed through the airing of the commercials and for three months after they stopped. Initial survey results showed a 50% reduction in baby wipes found in the wastewater systems.

 

This campaign resulted in the reduction of flushed baby wipes and translates to less time, money, and energy spent cleaning up clogs. MeWEA, PWD, and INDA deserve recognition for coming together to find a creative solution to a national problem.

 

Contact:
Patricia Aho

Commissioner

Maine Department of Environmental Protection

Patricia.Aho@maine.gov
(207) 287-2812
Missouri’s Hinkson Creek Collaborative Adaptive Management Process

Description of Initiative:
In March 2012, three joint MS4 permit holders including the City of Columbia, Boone County, and the University of Missouri agreed with U.S. EPA and the Missouri Department of Natural Resources to use collaborative adaptive management (CAM) to address water quality concerns in Hinkson Creek. CAM has been used to address large to moderate scale ecological restoration efforts (e. g. in the Everglades); however, this is the first time that CAM will be used to address water quality impairment.

Hinkson Creek flows through an urbanizing watershed from northeast of Columbia through the city and the University of Missouri campus and into Perche Creek. It was placed on the Clean Water Act 303(d) list in 1998 because invertebrate populations in the creek indicated that the stream’s health was impaired; however, no single or group of pollutants could be identified as the cause of the impairment.  One of the strengths of the CAM process is its ability to support ‘learning by doing’ in complex physio-biological systems where significant scientific uncertainties exist.

The CAM agreement established clear processes, including scientifically-based decision-making and a citizen’s stakeholder committee, to address the water quality challenges. The stakeholder committee is supported by a science team and an engineering-focused action team. The two teams propose projects to improve water quality and scientific investigations to increase understanding of Hinkson Creek.  This has built a common understanding of the watershed and promoted trust in local decisions. The proceedings are hosted on the county’s website, and the meetings are open to the public to promote transparency.

Results to Date:

The stakeholder committee has approved three scientific investigations focused on physical habitat conditions and completed three comprehensive invertebrate samplings, and the city, county and university have implemented a number of projects to address storm water runoff.  The process has matured to a stage at which stakeholders are suggesting projects for consideration by the science and action teams.

Contact:
Joe Engeln

Assistant Director for Science and Technology

Missouri Department of Natural Resources

joe.engeln@dnr.mo.gov
(573) 751-9813

Oregon’s Pesticide Stewardship Partnership

Description of Initiative: 
The Pesticide Stewardship Partnership program began as a pilot project in Hood River, Oregon in 2000 after current use pesticides were found to exceed water quality standards. Rather than take a regulatory approach under the Clean Water Act to address this problem, the Oregon Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) partnered with local agricultural growers and watershed groups on a voluntary and collaborative new approach. 
Under the PSP program, DEQ shares water quality monitoring results early and often with local communities and interested stakeholders, explains the data in relation to water quality criteria or benchmarks, engages pesticide users to identify and implement solutions, and uses long-term monitoring to measure success and provide feedback. This iterative approach relies on the significant resources and commitments, collaboration, communication, and cooperation of PSP partners. They include local watershed councils, soil and water conservation districts, growers groups, chemical distributors, and the Oregon State University Extension Service. In addition, DEQ and the Oregon Department of Agriculture work with many of the same partners to conduct voluntary pesticide waste collection events in watersheds where PSP projects are active, as well as in other areas of the state. The purpose of these events is to reduce the risk of accidental releases of unwanted pesticides into surface or groundwater and to provide a cost-effective disposal option for pesticide users.

Results to Date:
Landowners and applicators have noticeably improved pesticide application and pest management practices. The practices have been successful in reducing pollution from current use pesticides, and are producing measureable environmental results. Two early pilot projects showed substantial improvements in concentrations of the pesticide chlorpyrifos in the Hood River and Mill Creek. Since 2005, partnership projects in multiple watersheds have led to significant reductions in stream concentrations of malathion, chlorpyrifos, and the herbicide diuron. In 2013, the Oregon Legislature noticed what the program had accomplished using primarily grant funds, and with support from the Governor and a broad spectrum of stakeholders, the legislature provided resources to continue the program and expand it to new areas throughout the state. This innovative, voluntary, data-based decision making approach remains DEQ’s chosen path to pesticide contaminant reduction in Oregon. It is central to achieving the goals outlined in Oregon’s Water Quality Pesticide Management Plan implemented by DEQ and the state Departments of Agriculture and Forestry and the Oregon Health Authority. Moreover, DEQ and U.S. EPA support the PSP program as an alternative to developing a Total Maximum Daily Load in basins that exceed water quality standards for pesticides.

Below is a graph demonstrating the decrease in the organophosphate insecticide chlorpyrifos over time at one site in the Hood River PSP Basin. In the first year of PSP monitoring, the average chlorpyrifos concentration (purple bar) was greater than both the acute and chronic statewide water quality standards (horizontal solid and dashed lines, respectively). Within five years, the chlorpyrifos concentrations fell below the water quality standards and they remain low. The rapid response in water quality is attributed to obtaining and sharing high quality data which highlighted the priority chemicals and problematic areas. Resources and expertise, which already existed, were tailored to a local solution. From this pilot basin, the PSP model has been replicated around the state. 
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Contact:
Kevin Masterson

Agency Toxics Coordinator

Oregon Department of Environmental Quality

Masterson.kevin@deq.state.or.us 
(541) 633-2005
Tennessee’s Water and Wastewater Energy Efficiency Partnership 
Description of Initiative: 
The Tennessee Water and Wastewater Energy Efficiency Partnership began in 2011 as a collaboration of U.S. EPA Region 4, the Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation, the Tennessee Valley Authority, the University of Memphis, the University of Tennessee’s Municipal Technical Advisory Service, the Environmental Finance Center (University of North Carolina), and Schneider Electric. It was the first statewide effort of its kind in the Southeast. The collaborative effort is focused on providing Tennessee's water and wastewater utilities with energy efficiency tools, expertise, and support – assisting them in reducing energy costs and pollution, while saving money and benefiting their ratepayers.

Each of the seven utilities participated in workshops and conducted energy assessments to determine how best to reduce energy use at their respective plants. Operational improvements ranged from minimizing the number and use of blowers to adjusting collection, UV disinfection, and aerobic digestion processes to optimize performance. In addition, two utilities added solar panel arrays to their plants, allowing them to realize further energy savings. The utilities used EPA’s online ENERGY STAR Portfolio Manager to benchmark and track energy use and savings at their facilities.

According to then-EPA Regional Administrator Gwen Keyes Fleming, “Drinking water and wastewater systems account for approximately 3-4% of energy use in the United States, adding over 45 million tons of greenhouse gases annually.” She continued, “EPA applauds these utilities in Tennessee for their leadership in reducing energy use, which is expected to save costs and yield substantial health and environmental benefits across the state and Southeastern region.” The second round of this initiative is currently underway. 

Results to Date:
The following is an example of the results achieved by utilities in the first round. The partnership worked with the Columbia Wastewater Plant staff to evaluate the plant loadings and oxygen demand in the aeration basins. That analysis showed that a single 450 hp blower would provide adequate oxygen to the fine bubble system for the actual plant loading during all normal conditions, with additional aeration possibly needed if high peak flows occurred for extended periods. Also, due to problems with the turbidimetric controls in the UV system, the plant had to operate with excessive UV lamp usage to assure adequate disinfection. Plant staff was able to shut down the second 450 hp blower (previously operated 12 hours/day), producing an immediate energy savings of approximately 120,000 kWh per month. The plant also completed repairs to the UV control system to significantly reduce UV lamp usage. Those improvements produced total measured energy savings of almost 2 million kWh per year, compared to the two previous years of energy use. On an energy use per million gallons (MG) treated basis, the plant has reduced its energy use by over 20% and saved more than $150,000 per year in the cost of energy.
As of the beginning of 2014, total documented savings for all the participating utilities was more than 5 million kWh per year and $400,000 per year in energy costs, with greater than 4,800 tons CO2 reduction already achieved. 

Contact:
Yatasha Moore
Environmental Protection Specialist, Water Resources Division 

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation  

Yatasha.moore@tn.gov
(615) 253-5321

The Central Massachusetts Regional Stormwater Coalition 
Description of Initiative:

Project Background: In 2012, 13 Massachusetts towns faced a significant challenge: how to implement their stormwater programs in an era of diminished town resources. Encouraged by the Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection (MassDEP) and backed by the agency’s technical expertise, the towns took charge of their destiny and banded together to establish a stormwater coalition. The purpose of the Central Massachusetts Regional Stormwater Coalition (CMRSWC) was to collaboratively implement federal stormwater MS4 permit requirements. Using initial support from the Commonwealth’s Community Innovation Challenge grant program, the towns proposed developing standardized polices, sharing commonly-purchased equipment, producing education and training materials for common use, and enhancing environmental protection, all at a lower cost to taxpayers. In its first year, the CMRSWC produced a stormwater training DVD for municipal employees, purchased shared enhanced GIS equipment which would have been too expensive for any one town to purchase on its own, published a stormwater best management practices website http://www.centralmastormwater.org/Pages/index for both the public and for town employees,  developed a salt/sand optimization that provides safe roads in winter while using 10-30 % less salt and sand, and wrote a common Request for Proposals that coalition towns can use to obtain stormwater services at a reduced group rate.  
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Adding College Students: That same year Worcester Polytechnic Institute (WPI) was looking for practical, hands-on environmental projects for its students. In partnership with MassDEP, WPI professors began overseeing student projects for the CMRSWC. Over the years these projects have included the development of a software tool to track towns’ compliance with current and future permit requirements, a database that can generate annual reports for the EPA, and a tool to estimate the baseline and variable costs of stormwater work that towns can use to establish appropriate funding levels for stormwater work. Students also conduct field inspections and mapping for coalition towns, giving them hands-on environmental experience and directly helping towns meet their federal stormwater requirements.

Adding More Towns: After learning of the success of the CMRSWC, other area towns asked to join.  In 2013 the CMRSWC added 17 new communities and requested funding to both expand its scope of work and add these towns. The CMRSWC expanded its use of sophisticated GIS equipment and an associated GIS database system to allow member towns to map the location and elevation of their municipal stormwater (and other municipal assets) within centimeters. The towns then began using this stormwater systems data to make and use accurate hydrologic maps of their communities, enhancing their ability to locate and fix illicit discharges. 

Planning for Sustainability: Now in its third year, the CMRSWC has expanded its scope once again. It is developing a performance management program that towns can use to track their stormwater assets and their progress toward meeting EPA’s planned stricter stormwater requirements. It is also working on ways to sustain its stormwater work in the future, both through group efforts (with each town contributing funds to CMRSWC) and development of stable funding mechanisms for stormwater work in each town, including exploration of stormwater utilities. The CMRSWC now formally includes ongoing assistance from WPI, solidifying the successful partnership.

Results to Date:

Cost Savings: WPI students calculated that in the second year of the CMRSWC, each of the 30 member towns received $36,766 in stormwater services at a cost of only $10,476. The CMRSWC proves that towns can enhance their stormwater work in significant ways, leverage the skill and energy of college students, and save taxpayers tens of thousands of dollars a year in stormwater costs by collaborating and regionalizing stormwater work.

Spurring a Model of Success: CMRSWC’s demonstrated success has spurred other towns in Massachusetts to undertake similar initiatives. To date, 57 towns in four other Massachusetts regions have formed similar coalitions; the first statewide meeting of these groups will be convened in August 2014.  This forum – representing about one-third of all Massachusetts MS4 municipalities – will provide the coalitions with a venue to share their knowledge, lessons learned, and stormwater “tips and tricks.”
Contact: 
Martin Suuberg
Commissioner

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

martin.suuberg@ state.ma.us

(617) 292-5856
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